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The recessed portion of the February 9, 2022 meeting of the Town of Neversink 

Town Board was called to order at 7:30 pm by Supervisor Chris Mathews with the Pledge 
of Allegiance.   
 

ROLL CALL 
 Board Members 

 Supervisor Chris Mathews    PRESENT 
 Councilperson Keith Zanetti   PRESENT 
 Councilperson Nicole Gorr    PRESENT 

 Councilperson Scott Grey    PRESENT 
 Councilperson Richard Coombe Jr.  PRESENT 

 
OTHER TOWN OFFICIALS 
 Code Enforcement Officer Keith Stryker PRESENT 

 Highway Superintendent Preston Kelly  PRESENT 
 

GUESTS 
 Walt Zeitschel   Joe Bagley 
 Larry Bracken 

 
SUPERVISOR 

1. Supervisor Mathews and the Board discussed the proposed plans for the 
Grahamsville Fairgrounds Water Supply System Upgrade.  Keith Stryker, 
Preston Kelly, Walt Zeitschel, Joe Bagley and Larry Bracken contributed to the 

discussion.  Many suggestions to improve the plan were made.  It was decided 
that the Supervisor would schedule a meeting at Town Hall with Town Engineer 

Glenn Smith to go over the plans and suggestions that were made. 
2. The Personnel Committee met with Michelle Goodman who is interested in the 

Planning and Zoning Board Clerk position.  It is their recommendation to 

appoint Michelle Goodman to the position of Planning Board and Zoning Board 
Clerk at the rate of $20.00 per hour bi-weekly with flexible hours not to exceed 

17.5 hours per week.  The following motion was made: 
 

A motion was made by Councilman Richard Coombe Jr., seconded by Councilman 
Keith Zanetti to appoint Michelle Goodman to the position of Part-time Clerk to the 
Planning Board and ZBA at the rate of $20.00 per hour to be paid bi-weekly put to a vote 

and UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED. 
VOTE: AYES 5  NAYS 0. 

 
ADJORN OR RECESS  
 On motion by Councilperson Richard Coombe Jr., seconded by Councilperson Keith 

Zanetti, the meeting was recessed at 8:40, put to a vote and UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 

______________________ 
Lisa Garigliano, Town Clerk    


